Ad Hoc Grant Committee Minutes
5/3/23 @ 2: 30 pm

Present: Kaitlin Rooks, Diana Federman
Absent: Chris Fowles, Ed Gibson
Guests: Joan Linnehan, Kate DiSanto, Janet Cain, Cynthia, Susan Seybolt (Council on Aging)

Highland Valley Elder Services Grant Proposal: “Aging Well”
The Highland Valley Grant Application was reviewed. A majority of the application has a 400-character limit.  The initial narrative was revised to incorporate additional language about loneliness. 
The larger group helped with wordsmithing and ensuring that the responses answered the question appropriately. 
The budget was revised to reflect growth in the program in FY2025. 
The group wanted to incorporate statistics about the growing anticipated number of seniors in Southampton, statistics from the National Safety Council (that did not fit in a different response), and data from a recent Surgeon General article that references fixing a lonely nation. Information about local vendors and partnerships will be added to the initial narrative which allows for a 2000 character limit. Because the grant prioritizes programs that include financial and legal services and assist with in-home services, this will be added to the narrative. 
The application is due May 15. Chris Fowles will assist Joan Linnehan with copying the application into the HVES grant format and submitting it online.  

Kate made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 4p.m. Diana seconded. The meeting was adjourned. 



